SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

NOV 13, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting.  
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of questions on subdivisions under reports and job modification under new business.  McCormick second, carried.

The Nov 13, 2019 vouchers were reviewed.  Turner moved to approve the Nov 13, 2019 vouchers.  McCormick second, carried.  
The minutes of the Nov 5, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as amended.  McCormick second, carried.  

Schneider reported that the Revere School District is giving a portion of land back to Ovid and discussion was held on a subdivision exemption of 2.0 acres as opposed to the 1.73 based on the natural area.  Discussion was held on a subdivision exemption for Francis Graz for .33 acres to be added onto her existing property.  McCormick will contact Attorney Kelly Lowery before any decisions are made. 
McCormick reported that the bridge in Ovid is a county bridge and Rick Furrow told them they have 90 days to repair the bridge.
McCormick moved to approve the request from Treasurer Wanda Trennepohl to invest $200,000.00 in COLOTRUST (Colorado Diversified Trust) with funds drawn from the NOW checking account at Points West Community Bank.  Turner second, carried. 

Discussion was held on the court security position.  McCormick moved to allow the court security person to transport prisoners when court is not in session and to draw up a new job description within 30 days.  Turner second, carried.

It is now 8:47 a.m. and the Board will go into recess.

It is 8:55 and the meeting has re-convened.

Wanda Trennepohl, Treasurer, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on the request from Tracy Kizer to collect money due from UPR.  Trennepohl told the Board they will need to approve a resolution and that will allow her to put it on as a lien

Dan Pederson, Accountant, joined the meeting.  The 2020 budget was reviewed and revisions were made.  
Schneider reported that the hospital board is looking into getting a grant through the state for a new mammogram machine with the county having a 25% match.  
Schneider then reported on a discussion about a grant with the possibility of going together with other counties to purchase power lines with the county having a 25% match.

McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  The meeting was adjourned.  
_________________________________        _________________________________  
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